
 

 WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 

TYLDEN PRIMARY SCHOOL                                                                   
11 Clowes Street Tylden   Ph: 5424 8244                                                        

Email: tylden.ps@education.vic.gov.au     www.tyldenps.vic.edu.au 

IMPORTANT DATES 

FEBRUARY 

Saturday 4th            

Working Bee 

Wednesday                    

8th,15th & 22nd                 

Prep rest days 

Tues 7th & Wed 8th      

Parent/Teacher start up 

chats  

Friday 10th 

Fair Meeting 2pm 

Presentation of Grade 6 

jackets in assembly 2.45pm 

Wednesday 15th             

Family Fun Night  

5pm-6.30pm                      

MARCH 

Friday 3rd                                

Gr 5/6 Summer Sports day 

Monday 13th                         

Labour Day holiday 

Saturday 25th             

ANNUAL FAIR 10am-3pm 

APRIL                                        

Thursday 6th                                 

Last day of term 1. Early 

dismissal 2.30pm 

Zoe 

Freya 

Leah 

     

Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents/Carers 

A very warm welcome to the 2023 school year! I 

especially welcome Ms Allira Dickins to our teaching 

staff and all of our new students and their families 

to our school community. We have had a lovely 

start to school with all children settling in and 

engaging well with our classroom programs. It has 

also been lovely to see such harmonious multi age 

games underway in the yard during break times.   

A large number of parents, carers, extended family 

and friends attended our whole school assembly on 

Monday morning, and it was a wonderful start to 

our school year. Please note that the weekly 

assembly will now take place on Friday afternoon at 

2:45pm. Parents/carers, extended family and 

friends are very welcome to come to the weekly 

assembly. We will hold the Friday assembly in the 

Big Shed. 

 We ask every family to attend at least one working 

bee each year to help maintain our garden and 

facilities in tip top condition. Families were asked to 

nominate their preferred working bee late last year 

and the lists are printed in this week’s newsletter. If 

your family did not specify a preference, we have 

allocated you to a date. Please let the office know if 

you need to change which working bee your family 

will attend. Of course, everyone is welcome to 

attend any working bee during the year. If you 

would like to attend more than one working bee, 

including the one to be held tomorrow, you would 

be very welcome! 

This school newsletter is published weekly both in 

hard copy and electronically via the Konnective app 

on Friday during each term. You will receive a 

notification on Konnective each Friday afternoon 

when the newsletter is uploaded. Please always 

take the time to read the newsletter. It keeps you in 

touch with what has happened at school during the 

week, gives information about upcoming events and 

deals with other items of school administration. We 

try to make the newsletter as informative and 

interesting as we can. We also publish our 

newsletter on the school webpage each week. The 

school webpage address is http://

www.tyldenps.vic.edu.au/  

As well as the newsletter, the Konnective app is an 

important information channel used regularly by 

the school. It is free to download, and you can 

receive notifications on your phone or via email. 

Contact the office for assistance if you are having 

any difficulties downloading Konnective and Livia 

will assist you. Being connected with Konnective is 

essential.  

The 2023 Family Fun Night (FFN) is scheduled for 

Wednesday 15th February. The FFN provides an 

opportunity to get together with other school 

families and staff. There will be a free sausage sizzle 

run by school council.  (Continued on page 3) 

Term 1 Week 1                

Friday 3rd Feb 2023 

WELCOME TO OUR 2023 PREPS 

Our 2023 Preps with 

Ms Allira Dickins and 

Ms Kerry Cross 

http://www.tyldenps.vic.edu.au/
http://www.tyldenps.vic.edu.au/
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ZETLAND LODGE AWARD  

GRADE 6 JACKETS 

The Grade 6 students will be presented with their 2023 Grade 6 
jackets in assembly on Friday 10th February at 2.45pm during 
assembly. Parents and carers are welcome to attend this         
important occasion.  If you have not paid for the grade 6 jacket 
could you do so before the above date. 

SCHOOL LUNCH ORDERS 

The Tylden General store provides a lunch order service for the 
school. Lunch orders are available on Wednesday, Thursday & 
Friday.  Please write your child’s name, room number and order on 
a brown paper lunch bag and enclose the money (cash only).          
The orders then should be placed in the lunch order tubs in the 
office area before 9am and returned to the school by 12.20pm.      
A new price list is included in this newsletter.  
 
 Please remember it is important to send a fruit snack and play 
lunch on days when your child has a lunch order.  
 

Past students  Carys and Sam were awarded the 2022 

Zetland Lodge Grade 6 Scholarships at our graduation 

ceremony last year. These two very deserving students 

received their certificates and the scholarship money at a 

ceremony in Kyneton on Saturday 21st January 2023.  

Thank you to everyone for the prompt pick up of the book packs 

and uniform orders. Thank you also to the families who have 

settled the start of the year payments already.   School state-

ments will be sent home at the end of next week and it is helpful 

to the school if these expenses are finalised by the end of the 

term. Please have a word to Livia or Lee about your account if 

there are any difficulties with  payment. We are happy to help 

you to develop a payment plan. 

PAYMENTS  TO THE SCHOOL                                                                      

There are times when our office is not staffed, if you are leaving a 

payment, please place it in an envelope and leave it in the letter-

box located near the office door. 

Please send money in a sealed envelope with the child’s name 

and grade, the purpose for the money and the amount. This saves 

confusion. Change is given, however, when possible it is appreci-

ated if the correct amount is enclosed. 

Monies can also be paid via Bpay (preferred method) using the 

Biller code 87361 and your family’s reference number found on 

your family statement  or by direct debit using the following 

school bank details :                                                                                                     

BSB: 063 517 Account number: 10031412.                                                                            

EG: Bourke Uniforms/Excursion/Fees/OSHC                                                               

BSB   063 517        ACC: 10031412                                                                   

You do not need to do separate transfers, one transfer is fine.     

Cash & EFTPOS also accepted at the office. 

BOOK COLLECTION & ACCOUNTS 

Children in the junior grades, particularly Prep children,  should 
have a spare set of clothes in the bottom of their school bag in 
case of a “toilet mishap.”  

If there  are no spare clothes in the child’s bag, the school will 
provide a change. Please wash and return these school spares to 
the office after use.  

SPARE CLOTHES 

UNIFORM 

BREAKFAST CLUB IS BACK 

Please remember to clearly label all items of clothing your child 

wears to school.  The school sells most items of school uniform 

and stocks both new and some second hand items.  

Please come to the office to make purchases as required. We 

welcome donations of uniform that children have grown out of 

and these can be washed and dropped off to the office at any 

time.   

HATS & SUNSCREEN                                                                                    

A reminder that school policy and departmental guidelines        

requires all students to wear a sun-smart hat when UV Levels are 

higher than 3.  School hats are available from the office. 

We encourage you to apply sunscreen to your child before school. 

We have sunscreen available if they need to reapply during the 

day.  

Free breakfast is served 

from 8:40am every 

Thursday in Room 4. 

Breakfast Club is  

supported by Food Bank.  

Everyone is welcome! 
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STAFF EMAIL ADDRESSES 

Prep Allira Dickins allira.dickins@education.vic.gov.au 

Grade 1/2 F Maddi Flens maddison.flens@education.vic.gov.au 

Grade 1/2 O Elle O’Keefe elle.okeefe2@education.vic.gov.au 

Grade 3 M Lincoln Miller lincoln.miller@education.vic.gov.au 

Grade 4/5 H Sarah Hughes sarah.hughes@education.vic.gov.au 

Grade 5/6 B Paul Bracher  paul.bracher@education.vic.gov.au 

Performing Arts Sue Redman susanne.redman@education.vic.gov.au 

Learning Intervention Louise Farrelly louise.farrelly@education.vic.gov.au 

LOTE (German) Lee MacDonald leeanne.macdonald@education.vic.gov.au 

Classroom support/Library Wanda Bird wanda.bird@education.vic.gov.au 

Classroom support Kerry Cross kerry.cross@education.vic.gov.au 

Principal Lee MacDonald leeanne.macdonald@education.vic.gov.au 

Business Manager Livia Bourke livia.bourke@education.vic.gov.au 

INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC LESSONS—DRUMS, PIANO & GUITAR 

Instrumental music lessons in drums, guitar and piano will start next week.   

If you submitted an expression of interest at the end of 2022 or at the start of this year, you will be contacted by the 

music teacher  concerned, to inform you of the day for your child’s lesson and arrangements for payment. The              

financial arrangements are made between you and the relevant teacher. Please make sure you pay the relevant 

teacher promptly.  There is currently no more spots left for this year, we will advise if any come available. 

Our drum teacher is Lizzy Dynon and  Andrew McCubbin teaches both guitar and piano.  

SCHOOL FAIR MEETING   FRIDAY 10TH FEBRUARY 

If you are interested in helping with the upcoming fair we would love to see you on                                                          

Friday 10th February at 2pm in the staffroom. 

If you are not sure what is involved, please come to the meeting or contact the office to find out. 

 The staff and I have scheduled parent teacher ‘Start Up Chat’ interviews for week 2. The ‘Start Up Chat’  provides an opportunity to meet 
your child’s new teacher and tell them about your child. Teachers really value this information from you because it helps them to get to 
know your child. The appointment reply slip has been sent home with the children, so check your child’s bag to find it. Please return the 
slip on Monday  with your preferred time.  

Over the next fortnight, our Grade 6 students will take part in the elections that decide our formal school leadership roles for 2023.        
However, all Grade 6 students are considered school leaders and to mark their special role in our school, they wear a different school 
jacket. I will present the Grade 6 students with their special 2023 Grade 6 jackets in assembly on Friday 10th February at  2:45pm. I hope 
you can attend this assembly to see our senior students receive their Grade 6 jackets.  

Have a lovely weekend! 

Regards                                                      

Lee MacDonald                                                                                                                                                                
leeanne.macdonald@education.vic.gov.au  

Principal’s message continued….. 

The school contracts a counsellor who can provide counselling for any member of the school community including children, parents 

and staff, with a referral from a GP. Our counsellor is Heidi Winchester. She visits the school on Tuesdays and can provide up to ten 

sessions of counselling which are bulk billed to Medicare.  The school covers the gap fee. 

If you believe this could be beneficial for you or your child, please collect the relevant forms from the information display, just inside 

the office door.  For further information, please check with Lee. 

SCHOOL COUNSELLOR 

mailto:paul.bracher@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:maddison.flens@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:elle.okeefe2@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:sarah.hughes@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:paul.bracher@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:susanne.redman@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:paul.bracher@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:leeanne.macdonald@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:sarah.hughes@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:sarah.hughes@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:leeanne.macdonald@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:livia.bourke@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:leeanne.macdonald@education.vic.gov.au
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OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE (OSHC) 

The School Council runs our OSHC program on a not for profit basis. It complies with all federal and state regulations and is a high quality 
service. OSHC staff are all fully qualified and operate an excellent program. The coordinator is Hannah Lawrence.  
Our school offers both Before School Care (BSC) and After School Care. (ASC).  The fees are set by School Council and are currently $22 per 
session for casual booking and $24 per session for permanent bookings. OSHC programs operate under the National Quality Regulations.  
Our service uses the “Fully Booked” administration system, and the fortnightly bills include all rebates each family is entitled to receive. 
The Tylden PS OSHC service was established to meet the needs of our families. However, our OSHC program will only remain viable if 
school families continue to need and use it. The financial performance of the OSHC service  is monitored closely by the School Council 
Finance Committee.  
 
AFTER SCHOOL CARE (ASC) 
After School Care (ASC) operates every afternoon 3:30 to 6 pm. Please ring the 
school office to book children into the service. Children attending are provided 
with afternoon tea and then they participate in indoor and outdoor activities under 
the guidance of our trained staff.  

ASC bookings and cancellations must be made by 12pm on the day of the required 
session. Like childcare centres, ASC fees are charged if the session has not been 
cancelled by the required time.  

SHORT AND LONG SESSIONS OF BEFORE SCHOOL CARE (BSC) 
The school runs both short and long sessions of Before School Care (BSC) daily. In 
BSC, children are provided with breakfast and then participate in activities under 
the guidance of trained staff.  

• The short session of BSC costs $10 and caters for families who only need 
care between 8am—8:40am. The short session especially assists parents/carers who need to get to work or to pre-school drop off, 
and find the 8:40am school arrival time awkward. 

• The long session of BSC provides care between 6:30am—8:40am and costs the full rate of $24 (for $22 for permanent bookings.) 
BSC bookings are essential and cancellations for all BSC sessions must be made by 12pm on the day prior to the required session. Like 
childcare centres, BSC fees are charged if the session has not been cancelled by the required time.   

WEEKLY MENU 

Breakfast 

A selection of healthy cereals, yogurts, 

toasts and spreads are available for         

children to choose according to their taste.  

Afternoons 

A selection of fresh salad vegetables, cold 

meats, spreads, wraps and bread are     

available each afternoon in buffet style. 

Daily 

Fresh fruit, milk, and water are  always 

available throughout each session. 

THIS WEEK IN OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE (OSHC) 
Hey Team!  

Welcome to 2023!! We are so excited to get stuck into OSHC this year and hope you are too.  

Our theme this term is ‘Fun in the Sun’. This theme was formed through our students’ love of being outside and active. As always, each 
fortnight will have a different focus and we have tried to be as diverse with the focuses as possible! This fortnight, we are looking at sus-
tainability. We have been facilitating conversation around how we can be more sustainable as people and as a school. 

Twister has been popular this week in before school care, Thomas, Elsie and Lucas played all morning! 

This week, we have looked into the Lunar New Year and have created a display at the front of the room with lanterns and a dragon made 
out of cut-outs of the students’ hands. 

Maddie, Peyton, Olivia, Ethan, Eliza & Rosalie have been in the art room painting pots that we will plant some flowers in next week while 
Sam and Alphie made baby yoda out of origami.  

Hayley, Julian, Audrey, Eliza and Matilda helped with a science experiment which showcases the negative effects of landfill on the envi-
ronment.  

Have a happy and safe weekend everyone,   Hannah ☺ 
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 MESSAGES FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Please set the example and use the school crossing every 
time you cross Clowes Street. Show your children where to 
stand to check for traffic and explain how to wait until the 
cars have stopped,  before they move onto the road. Re-

mind them to thank the driver for waiting with a smile or a wave.  

As a driver, please be aware children do not develop good traffic 
awareness until around the age of 11 years. They will not always make 
good decisions, and we need to be ready for the unexpected when 
driving near the school.  

Please take care to park at the legal distance from the crossing, so 
children can be seen clearly. There must be no exceptions to this, 
as accidents can occur in seconds. Never drop off or pick up too 
close to the crossing. 
 The rules are as follows:  
When a children's crossing is in operation (ie. when the flags are 
displayed), you must not stop:  

• on the school crossing  

• within 20 metres of the crossing on the approach side  

• within 20 metres of the crossing on the departure side 
You are not permitted to do  a U-turn over the solid lines beside the 
crossing. 

Please advise all children riding bikes and scooters to and from 
school to leave from the Clowes Street ‘bus gate’ or the main gate 
near the school crossing. They should not leave through the gate 
that leads to the Clayton Street car park.  

Children should cross Clowes Street at the crossing if they need to 
proceed to the south side of the road.   

Those who stay on the north side of Clowes Street to go home, 
should cross Clayton Street at the corner where they are clearly 
visible to drivers.  

For everyone’s safety all children must dismount and wheel their 
bikes and scooters in the school grounds and on the paths beside 
the school. 

 

ARRIVAL TIME AT SCHOOL 

The ideal time for children to arrive at school is around 8:45 am. 

This gives them time to unpack their school bag and get organised 

for the day, connect with some friends and have a short play      

before the bell at 9am.  

Yard supervision at school starts at 8:40am. To ensure their safety, 

students should not arrive at school before the gates open at 

8:40am.  Students should not be dropped off and left unsupervised 

outside the school gates before 8:40am. 

Please enquire at the office about the Out of School Hours Care 

(OSHC ) service that runs daily before and after school. Before 

School Care operates from 6:30am—8:40am for parents who need 

to drop off children before 8:40am. Book at the office on the day 

prior to needing the service.  Children receive breakfast and         

supervised activities before being taken to their classrooms at 

8:40am.   

END OF SCHOOL DAY 

School finishes each day at 3:30pm. Please make sure your child 

knows who will collect them from school and where they will 

meet them.  

If you are delayed unexpectedly but will arrive shortly after the 

bell, you can ring the school and we will let your child  know so 

they do not worry. The child can then wait with the yard duty 

teacher. For longer delays, the child can be booked into After 

School Care until you arrive.  

Children who remain at school after the last bus leaves will be 

booked into After School Care by the staff member on bus duty to 

ensure their safety until you arrive.  

Punctual attendance at school every day  is extremely important.   

Late arrivals can be unsettling for children and also interfere with 

their learning . A late arrival means the child misses making social 

connections with their friends before the bell, and misses part or 

all of their first learning activity for the day. Aim for arrival at 

school at 8:45am  each day to give your child time to settle in be-

fore the bell.  

Our emergency management procedures require the      following: 

• Always come to the office to sign students in if they are late to 
school. The students then receive a late pass to take to their 
classroom.  

•  Always come to the office to sign students out for an early 
departure. Office staff will collect the children from the class-
rooms if they need to leave early.  

• If your child has forgotten something and you bring it to school 
after the bell, please  take it to the office. The object will be 
delivered to your child by staff.  

PARKING AROUND THE SCHOOL 

LATE ARRIVAL AND EARLY DEPARTURE  

Please be patient when parking and leaving from car parks.  
 

Help to maintain the school’s good relationship with our neigh-
bours, by always keeping clear of their driveways. 
 

Always load and unload children from the ‘footpath side’ of the 
car.  
 

Do not park in the bus zones. 
 

Move slowly and be vigilant when driving, reversing and parking 
in the Clayton Street car park. Keep the disabled parking spaces 
free for those who need them and are displaying the required 
sticker. 

BIKE & SCOOTER SAFETY THE SCHOOL CROSSING 
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SCHOOL PROCEDURES FOR THE BUSHFIRE SEASON 

The way schools in Victoria respond to bushfires is constantly monitored, and reviewed as needed.  

Fire danger ratings and warnings are used in Victoria to provide clear direction on the safest  options for preserving life. 

Schools – and children’s services – identified as being at highest bushfire risk have been included on the Bushfire-At Risk Register (BARR) 
and will be closed on days determined by fire authorities to be Code Red. Our school has been identified as a school at highest bushfire 
risk and is listed on the BARR. 

Where possible, we will provide parents with up to three days notice of a planned closure following the issue of a Code Red warning by 
the CFA.  We will contact you directly by email or letter sent home with your child with advice on planned closures and will confirm the 
decision to close by 12 noon the day before the planned closure.  

Once confirmed, the decision to close will not change, regardless of improvements in the weather forecast. This is to avoid confusion 
and help your family plan alternative care arrangements for your child. 

• No staff will be on site on Code Red days when the school is closed by the risk of fire.  

• Out-of-school care will be cancelled on these days.  

• School camps will be cancelled if the area where the camp is taking place is at risk.   

• There may also be changes to school bus routes. Depending on routes, this may also occur on days when the school is not 
closed.  

On Code Red days families are encouraged to enact their Bushfire Survival Plan – on such days, children should never be left at home 
unattended or in the care of older children.  

For those of us living in a bushfire-prone area, the safest option when a Code Red day is declared may be to leave the night before, or 
early in the morning of the Code Red day. As part of preparing our school for the threat of fire we have updated our emergency manage-
ment plan; reprioritised any maintenance works that may assist in preparing for the threat of fire and cleared our school grounds. We 
also practise our emergency procedures with the children. 

You can access more information about school closures on the Department of Education and Training website                                                  
– see http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/emergencies.aspx   For up-to-date information on this year’s fire 
season and Bushfire Survival Planning, visit the CFA website at www.cfa.vic.gov.au or call the 24-hour Victorian Bushfires Information 
Line on 1800 240 667. 

The school develops and updates its Emergency Management Plan every year. 
This plan details what we will do to keep our students and staff safe if there is an 
emergency.  Our school uses the oval or the Clayton Street car park as evacuation 
points. The red brick building is our safe refuge building if we are required to 
“shelter in place” during any emergency. We also have two “off site” evacuation 
points: the Tylden Hall and the Tylden Uniting Church. We do regular emergency 
drills to prepare students, and to test that our procedures work.  

In this area, and at this time of year particularly,  we are all very aware of the 
threat of fires. Every family is advised to have their own bushfire plan. On days 

when there is an increased bushfire risk, every family should enact their plan. If this plan requires your family to leave the area, due to 
the heightened risk, then please advise the school of your child’s absence.  On days of high fire danger that are not deemed as Code Red, 
the school will operate as usual.  Please note that when weather conditions are extreme, we minimise children’s  outside play time to 
keep them as comfortable as possible.  

COMPETITION WINNER 

Congratulations to Ryan in grade 3 who entered a competition run by the 
Macedon Ranges Shire to redesign the library cards.  

Ryan's  design was one of the four designs chosen for the new children's 
library card for the Goldfields Library! Congratulations Ryan! 

Photo courtesy of: Damjan Janevski  

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/emergencies.aspx
http://www.cfa.vic.gov.au
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CAMPS & EXCURSION FUND                                                                  

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF)  will 

provide  payments for eligible students to attend camps, sports 

and excursions. Families holding a valid means-tested concession 

card or temporary foster parents are eligible to apply. $125 per 

year is paid for eligible primary school students.   Payments are 

made directly to the school and are tied to the student. 

CSEF applications open from Term 1, 2023.  Forms are available at 

the office. Parents or legal guardians are  required to submit a new 

CSEF application form each year. 

UPDATING RECORDS                                                                                

It is important that all details we hold for your child at the school 

and for Out of School Hours Care are current and correct.  If you 

have updated your mobile number, email address or postal  

address, changed employment or employee please advise the 

office by email or phone.  

STUDENT ABSENCE NOTES REQUIRED                                                    

If your child is absent from school at any time you are required to 

contact the school, in person, by phone, through the Konnective 

app or by email, so office staff can inform your child’s teacher. 

Please give the reason for the absence. It is a legal requirement 

that the school receives an explanation for all student absences.  

The school will contact you if your child is absent and you have not 

provided an explanation. Please email to email to 

tylde.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

SCHOLASTIC BOOKCLUB            

Scholastic book club is one way the school fundraisers to 

purchase books for our library.  We participate once a term 

and there is usually a two week turnaround from the due 

date.    If your order the books as a gift  and you do not 

want you your child to see them , could you advise the 

office. 

Payment can be made online using the scholastic Loop 

system, paying with your credit card, or cash only to the 

school.  Please don’t pay into the school account 

https://www.scholastic.com.au/book-club/book-club-

parents/ Ordering through LOOP, Click on Book Club Loop 

Create an account if you don’t have one, Add your child 

Search school Victoria then Tylden Primary School in the 

drop down list, select the correct class group 

LUNCH UTENSILS 

Supplying utensils– If an item your child s lunch box requires a 
spoon or fork, please remember to pack one in their lunch box. 

 

PERSONAL GOODS BEING BROUGHT TO SCHOOL                             
Personal Items/property is often brought to school by  students, 
staff and visitors. This can include mobile phones, electronic 
games, calculators, toys, musical instruments, sporting equip-
ment, and cars parked on school premises. The DET does not 
hold insurance for personal property brought to school and it has 
no capacity to pay for any loss or damage to such property. 

 

VISITORS’  BOOK AT OFFICE COUNTER                                             
As part of our emergency procedures, we have a Visitors’ Book at 
the office counter.  Visitors who are staying for 15 minutes or 
longer must sign in at the office so there is a record of who is on 
the premises in case of emergency.  This includes parent helpers 
who might be assisting with classroom programs such as class-
room reading  

 

WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECKS (WWCC)                                      
It is a requirement that parent helpers have a ‘Working With 
Children’ check. Those of you who are involved with sports clubs, 
youth groups or the like, will probably already have obtained 
your WWCC. There is no charge for a WWCC for volunteers,  it 
just involves a bit of paperwork (and a photo). If you are a 
‘reading parent’,  or regularly help out with other class activities, 
a WWCC is required.  Applications are done online and then  
processed through the Post Office.  It takes a few weeks. You can 
name the school as the organisation where you volunteer, or 
another organisation if that suits you better. In the mean time, 
please continue to come along to school as usual. When your 
check comes through, take the card to the office so we can rec-
ord the WWC number. Please come to the office and have a chat 
about this if you have any questions.  

Thank you for your co-operation with this requirement 

 

FEEDBACK 

We welcome feedback when we are doing a good job and when 
you think there is something that might be improved.  If there is a 
classroom problem, please talk first to your child’s teacher.  

If the problem is not resolved, please speak to the principal, Lee 
MacDonald .The feedback policy is on our school website if you 
need extra information. www.tyldenps.vic.edu.au  

We respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of country throughout Victoria  

and pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First Peoples. 

Our School Values are: Integrity—Personal Best—Respect—Friendliness—Resilience—Teamwork—Creativity  

Tylden Primary School is a Child Safe School. 

GENERAL INFORMATION 

http://www.tyldenps.vic.edu.au


 

Start getting ready for the 2023 Tylden PS Fair  

Now is the perfect time to start collecting items for the 2023 Fair. We will find that the Fair arrives very quickly once school resumes in 

the New Year. There are lots of things that don’t take much time or effort, but will really help maximise the money we raise at next 

year’s Fair. Why not try one or more of these ideas?  

Preserve the excess fruit and vegetables from your garden  

If you find yourself with a harvest that you can’t use, please consider making jams, chutneys or other preserves that can be sold on 

the Produce Stall. Homemade items always sell well.  

Trash and Treasure  

Go through your house/shed  and put items aside for the Trash and Treasure Stall. Pop them into a box and set them aside in the 

shed until March. One person’s trash is someone else’s treasure.  

Craft items   

All the incredible items sold at our Craft Stall are made by talented parents and other members of our school community. If you are 

crafty and have some time, please consider making something you can donate to the Craft Stall. 

Mystery Jars  

You make a Mystery Jar by saving and washing a glass jar and then filling it with inexpensive but desirable items. Children love them! 

Try filling the jar with small toys, marbles, plastic dinosaurs, bouncy balls, tiny racing cars, pencils, erasers, hair clips and ties, chil-

dren’s ‘jewellery’ or similar. Closer to the day you can fill jars with packaged lollies too! We usually have a few hundred to sell, and 

the number depends on your generosity.  

Re-gifting  

Christmas time can be re-gifting time! Excess or unwanted gifts from Christmas? Why not save them up and then re-gift them to the 

Silent Auction or the Trash and Treasure Stall.  

Sponsorship & donations needed 

Right now, we are seeking businesses to sponsor a ride at the Fair. The rides cost quite a bit of money to hire. If they are spon-
sored with a donation, this increases the profits for the school.  Can you or one of your contacts help?  

Please contact Lee or Fair Coordinators Alisha McGilp, Belinda De-Maria or Catherine Ferres if you can assist. A request for spon-

sorship letter is available from the office.  

SAVE THE DATE 
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Family Fun Night Wednesday 15th February 5:00—6.30pm 

 

Name: ___________________________________________________ 

 

Our family would love to come to the Family Fun Night!                 

  

 Number of adults ____________ 

 Number of children ___________ 

 Number needing a vegetarian BBQ option ____________ 

 Number needing a gluten free option _____________ 

 

For catering purposes, please return this slip to the office  by Friday 10th February  

Teacher Tuesday 7th or Wednesday 8th February   (3.40 – 5.20 pm) 

 PLEASE INDICATE PREFERRED TIME BELOW     (10 minute appointments) 

Miss Flens   

Miss O’Keefe   

Miss Dickins   

Mr Miller  

Ms Hughes   

Mr Bracher  

Mrs Redman  

Ms Farrelly  

 PLEASE RETURN THIS SLIP BY 9AM MONDAY 6TH APRIL 

 

PARENT/CARER—TEACHER  “START UP CHATS”  Tuesday 7th & Wednesday 8th February  

The ‘Start Up Chat’ is scheduled very early in the school year. The purpose of this interview is to give parents/carers an opportunity to 

meet their child’s new teacher and give them  time to tell the teacher about the child. Teachers really value this input from you. It is an 

important way to strengthen the partnership between home and school. Please come to the chat prepared to talk about your child to 

their teacher.  

Family Name: ________________________________  

I/We would like  to meet with the following teachers for a start up chat. 

FAMILY FUN NIGHT 

PARENT / TEACHER START UP CHATS 



TERM 1 
Saturday 4th Feb-

ruary 
9am-12noon 

TERM 1 
PRIOR TO THE FAIR 

Saturday 18th March 
9am-12noon 

TERM 2 
Saturday 29th April 

9am-12noon 
  

Term 3 
Saturday 15th July 

9am-12noon 

Term 4 
Saturday 7th               

October 
9am-12noon 

  

AALTINK 
  

BRUKI ALLAWAY 
ABSOLOM 

FIDLER 

COLEBY 
  BUNN/GRAY ARNOLD 

ALDRIDGE 
FISHER 

GIBBS 
BUTCHER CHITTENDEN 

CHITTENDEN 
HAMMAR 

JAEGER 
CULLEN FERRES 

CURRY CHEENNE 
HAYWARD 

MORGAN 
COLEBY FISHER 

DE MARIA 
HEWITT (A&S) 

READ/GOOD 
FOGARTY GOULBOURN 

FARRUGIA 
HOLLOWAY 

RADFORD 
HAUKE HEWITT J&S 

FRISBY 
JOHNSTONE 

ROBERTS 
HENCHE HICKEY 

GILL 
JUMARA 

STEVENS 
HOLDEN/BUNN HILL 

HOLC 
KNIGHT 

WATSON 
JONES JORDAN 

HOLDSWORTH 
MCCLEAN 

  
JOHNSON KOUTSINTAS 

KIRBY-
MONAGHAN MOORE 

  
KENNEDY-STEEL 

MARASOVIC-
CHICARD 

MCCASHNEY 
OMEARA 

  
KORINFSKY PHILLIPS 

MUDDLE 
ROBERTSON 

  
NEWELL/MCGRATH ROGERS 

ORMEROD 
SGUBIN 

  
ODAY SMITH/DESMOND 

RICK 
SHIELDS 

  
OSMOND SMITH (G&P) 

SALIGARI 
SPEIRS 

  
ROWE THOMSON 

SIMONEAU 
VARDO 

  
ROWLES WATSON 

SHERRARD 
WALSWORTH 

  
THIELE   

TYNAN 
WHITE/VAN LINT 

  WATERS 

 
  

  
  

  
    

  
  

  
    

  
  

  
    

  
  

2023 WORKING BEE ROSTER  

 In 2023, there will be five Working Bees throughout the year. There will be two in term 1, with one just before the Annual 

Fair. All families are rostered to help at one Working Bee, and most families have their first preference. If you cannot attend 

on your rostered day, please contact the office.  

We really appreciate your time...many hands make light work  



 

2023 TYLDEN GENERAL STORE LUNCH ORDERS 

Wednesday, Thursday & Friday Only                         

~~~~~~~~ 
Please remember it is important to send a fruit snack and play lunch on days when your child has a lunch order.  
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TRENTHAM FOOTBALL NETBALL CLUB 

Net Set go! 
 

 

When: Thursdays starting Thursday 9th February     

Time: 4.30– 5.15pm 

Where: Trentham Sports Ground 

Registrations now open! 

Open the link: 

 netball-registration.worldsportsaction.com 

Contact Corina Sabo 0409 866 695 

Trentham District Football Netball Club Inc 

E: csa99188@bigpond.net.au 

www.trenthamsaintsfnc.com 


